
 

 

     AGENDA       
    NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL      
     DISTRICT 9 
                  Thursday, January 12, 2012 
    GFHS, South Campus, Rm.106 
                         7:00 p.m. 
 
 Call Meeting to Order: Joe Leggett 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Election of Officers 
 Chairperson:  Joe Leggett 
 Vice Chairperson: Joe Moll 
 Secretary: Lou Ann Guy 
 Official Delegate (to Council of Councils and City Commission): Margaret Scheschy     
 

Old Business 

 Minutes of previous meeting were read and approved. 

 Gary Schoenthal states he has been working with the GFPS Task Force on Master Plan and will  
 continue do so until May of 2012 if the council would like him to stay. The traffic problem with 
 the suggestion of opening 20th Street and parking problem in the parking lot were discussed.  
 Questions about the possibility of building a cafeteria with an atrium between the two school 
 buildings, also there were questions on the possibility of a new ventilation system and the need 
 for natural lighting in the Library and Study Hall was suggested.    

 It was stated to come up with a Master Plan and then take it to the School Board with the 
 issues discussed. 

 Joe L. made a motion to keep Gary S. working on the Master Plan until May 2012. Margaret S.   
 2nd the motion. 

 Eric Aldrich was here on the Shannon Holland issue of 5 dogs and 2 cats .This matter was tabled   
 to a later date. 

   Jerry McKinley waiting for answers traffic issue on 4th Ave South to 25th St. He was instructed 
 traffic on 4th Ave S. was within constant laws for Montana.   The traffic on 23rd Street is a 
 problem.  It was suggested crosswalks be implemented and larger stop signs installed as a 
 solution to this problem.  Patty Cadwell will send a copy to all council members from Jerry
 McKinley. 

New Business 

  Patty C. brought up the Bylaw - Section 7A – Removal of Officer. Patty stated we have no power 
 over council members.  Joe Moll made a motion to remove Section 7A bylaw. Margaret S. 2nd 
 motion.  The motion carried by majority vote. 



 

 

 Gary suggested we get the planning for Mapril Cleanup started in February Meeting. 

 

Student Input 

 Students complained of parking issues in the senior parking lot. People are parking in 
 inappropriate places. Gary S. suggested to Joe L. send an email to SRO to take up parking 
 regulations with students. 

    Also a student stated the ventilation system needs repair in the Library and Study Halls.   

 The issue discussed of cost parking area at Great Falls High School is $ 2,500 for parking lot 
 versus $25,000 to build a building. There are students on the Task Force and Gary S. & Joe L. 
 suggested the students with the complaints contact the Task Force on all parking issues. 

 When students were questioned about the littering and smoking issues it was stated they seem 
 to be going away.  

  

Other Business   

 Council of Council meeting –Wednesday, January 25, 2012 @ Gibson Room 7pm. 

   

 Adjourn 

  Margaret S made a motion to adjourn.  Joe M. 2nd the motion. 

Next meeting – February 9, 2012 @7pm GFPS, South Campus, Room 106 


